
Minutes of Miller Elementary School Council Meeting 

January 7, 2021 

 

The Miller Elementary School Council met in regular session. 

Thursday, January 7, 2021 at 7:30 a.m. via Zoom. 

 

School Council Members Present: Mrs. Johnson, Mrs. 

Neely, Miss Sammons, Ms. Ragin 

 

School Council Members Absent: Mr. Mathis, Mr. Urbina 

 

Four members were present, representing a quorum. 

 

The following visitors attended the meeting: None 

 

1. Call to Order 

 

Mrs. Johnson called the meeting to order at 7:40 a.m.  

 

2. Approval of Agenda and Minutes 

 

Mrs. Johnson shared agenda via zoom. The agenda was 

approved, moved, seconded by Council members, and carried 

that the school council approve the agenda as presented. 

 

Still need a parent member.  

 

3. Recognition of Visitors 

 

No new visitors to recognize. 

 

 

 



4. Report of Principal 

 

The principal discussed the following events with the council: 

 Up-coming Events (January events) 

 COVID updates- We have had cases here at the 

school, both student and teacher, so teachers and 

staff need to make sure that we are following the 

COVID procedures. It is extremely important that 

we follow the procedures for COVID to avoid the 

spread of the virus. 

 30 students came back face-to-face for this second 

semester which caused the school to move a 

virtual teacher to face-to-face, this switch was in 

first grade the teacher is Miss Salcedo, and Mrs. 

Neely is now the first grade virtual teacher. Ten 

students came in new to Miller. 

 

5. Old Business 

 Old business- Review old agenda and School 

council members 

 Still have the parent vacancy  

6. New Business 

 Discussed the events for January 

 

During our meeting, we discussed many important upcoming 

events in January. Coach Daniely has health heart starting 

January 5th and this event will run through until February. 

Mrs. Williams will host Teacher Tip Tuesday on January 12th 

at 5:30 p.m.  

Spelling Bee will be on January 25th and only 3 participates 

this year will be able to attend (API, Student and 1 parent). 

Our Spelling Bee winner for Miller is Zoey Brooks- Way to go 



Zoey!! The 100th day of school is also on the 25th. This month 

we will have our Safety Drills on January 28th.   

 

7. Comments:  

  

 No comments.   

 

8. Adjournment 

 

      The next meeting for the School Council will be held March 

4, 2021.  

With no further business to come before the School 

Council, the meeting was adjourned at 7:56 a.m. 

 

  
 


